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Director’s Report August 2018
General
The drought conditions this summer continued through August, with water levels becoming critically low and temperatures rising to dangerous levels.  This resulted in some fish dying in the lower reaches of Cromarty Firth rivers.  Freshwater pearl mussel beds were also exposed in some areas by the low water conditions.   There were some brief periods of rainfall, which although not sufficient to encourage much fish movement, did reduce water temperatures later in the month.
Bailiffing patrols continued throughout the month on the coast, estuaries and rivers.  A number of incidents were dealt with.   Details of many of the Board's daily activities can be followed on the twitter feed above.

The Cromarty Board has been selected as one of the organisations to trial the new fishery management plan fishery pressures mapping tool.
Projects / research
The low flow conditions this summer allowed most of the Board's contract electro-fishing to be completed.  Monitoring sites for the Abhainn na Glasa hydro project were completed.  Electro fishing for the new Scottish Government Conservation Regulation model took place on the Conon, Alness, Allt Graad and Balnagown.  Juvenile salmon stocks look healthy with good numbers of salmon at lower river sites and salmon present throughout the expected range in upper catchment sites.  Salmon were found at all sites surveyed upstream of the fish pass at Corriefeol on the river Meig with three year classes present.
Planning is ongoing for the installation of  smolt trap on the River Meig above Loch Meig and with support for the project from SSE and Strathconon Estate it is hoped to have the trap in place ready for testing in the spring of 2019.

The Scottish Invasive Species work is ongoing with a network of volunteers helping to clear Himalayan balsam and operate mink rafts and traps.  
With the help of volunteer coaches fishing events were held for  the Junior Angling Club, and two local charities.   A meeting was organised by Alastair Stephen with staff from the SSE Sustainable Development Fund to look at opportunities to support future angling development work and other fishery related habitat restoration projects.
Discussions took place with Glasgow University and the University of the Highlands and Islands about possible new PhD projects.   One is to look at the effect of catch and release on salmon and the other is to look at the timing of smolt migration on rivers with and without lochs.
Meetings attended / consultations
Meig smolt trap planning.

SSE Social Development Fund

APEX volunteer group events x2

University of the Highlands and Islands PhD project meeting

Glasgow University PhD project meeting

Junior Angling Club event at Tarvie
